Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 2 March 2020
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Alex Newman, Andrew Jackson, Ben Brickwood, Richard Wallington

	Apologies
	Cathy Johnson, Simon Leo, Ruth Bennett, Helen Farrell, Tim Pullen, Russell Constable

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 13 January 2020: the account balances should read £10,000 and £15,000 not £1000 and £5000.  With that correction, they were approved as an accurate record. 

	Matters Arising
	River conditions permitting, boats will support the CARA litterpick on 21st March.

5 Year Plan: the meeting agreed to proceed as per the plan tabled by Andrew. Penny offered to be the contact for CARA, Small Boat Club and local councillors – Andrew will let her know when to proceed.

	Parent Volunteering
	William Livesey is happy to help but very busy – Nigel will continue to follow up.

Robin confirmed that the risk assessment will be complete by the end of the week and he will liaise with Mike King to give him the list of tasks/checks, how often they need doing and a log book to record them.
Robin will attend the Beavers social event to drum up some help with Beavers.
Ben suggested possible Explorer assistant leaders – Alex will follow up.



	Financial
	Current account balance is £10,737, with £16,817 on deposit and £144 in the Explorers account.
The only major expenditure before 1 April is around £2500 for boat insurance.
The meeting agreed that re capital projects, the heating system/boiler move is the first priority (see Building Report below).
Re gig repairs, Robin is getting a quote for two gigs.

Sam King has done a good job of chasing outstanding subs.

Robin will work to gain support re introducing direct debits, and Paul will speak with Jane Pringle about her experience.

	Grants and Fundraising
	We need a working party and mechanism for grant applications etc. Nigel will send out an email to parents asking for volunteers and will ask Cathy to join in an advisory capacity.

	GSL Report
	Nothing further to report.

	Building report
	Heating system: Dick, despite a great deal of effort, is having difficulty in getting suppliers to respond appropriately with an understanding of our needs to identify the best way forward eg like-for-like, thermal heat source etc.  A working party would give him some help with the work load. Richard will ask his father-in-law to contact Dick.  Nigel will ask Chris Stone to join the working party and will email parents for any professional contacts/expertise.
The water meter now sends readings wirelessly.

The back gate stop has been dug up and removed but there is a plan to reinstate.

Dick has three quotes for the back yard and three for the heating system.

Our electricity bill is £1000 p.a. which seems very high. One possible cause is the water heater being left on and a timed button was suggested as a solution.

	Safety
	Meeting agreed to have a ‘No unauthorised access’ sign at both the top and bottom of the back stairs. Nigel will ask Russell to source. It was agreed that any other signs risked causing confusion with regard to access to fire exits.

Russell has replaced the hasps.

	Any Other Business
	Ben raised a number of points:
1. He suggested we share our experience and expertise (eg preparing for badges) with new inner-city groups. Robin will see if there is a new group Ben could liaise with.
2. The possibility of dragon boating was discussed but shelved as storage would be a problem and we agreed to focus on developing existing skills and activities such as pulling.

3. Cubs would like to be involved in the discussions around the back yard development – agreed.

4. An outreach Christmas Lunch (on Boxing Day?) for lonely/elderly etc. Ben proposed outsourcing the organisation to other voluntary groups, offering HQ as the venue.  Agreed – Ben will progress.

The issue of mouldy food left in the fridge was raised with a reminder to all users to look after the building, and to consult the hire timetable before coming in.

	Future Dates
	The next meeting will be on 18 May 2020.  Penny gave her apologies.



